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Bulletin
The Bulletin of Region 14, The American Iris Society, is published tri-annually in the

months of March, July and November under the direction of the Publication Committee and
the Executive Committee of Region 14.  The Bulletin is mailed free of charge to all AIS
members within the Region.  Region 14, The American Iris Society, is a not-for-profit
organization, existing and functioning for the sole purpose of promoting interest in the genus
Iris.

The editorial staff welcomes correspondence.  Any and all letters sent to the staff
become the property of the Bulletin and may be published as edited based on content and
space available.  If the staff is unable to answer specific queries, we will make every effort to
find an answer and, if appropriate to the membership in general, will publish both letter and
answer.  Any and all articles should be submitted to the Editor before the copy deadlines:
February 1 for the March issue, June 1 for the July issue, and October 1 for the
November issue. Computer ready copy (PLEASE DO ALL COPY IN TIMES NEW
ROMAN - FONT SIZE 11)  supplied on a CD in either WORD or WORDPERFECT or by
E-MAIL  with an attachment file is preferred.  PLEASE SEND PICTURES ON A CD.

Correspondence regarding the content of the Bulletin should be addressed to the Editor.
Direct any problems regarding changes of address and circulation to the Circulation Manager,
John I. Jones.

Subscription
Anyone may subscribe to the Bulletin by sending the annual fee of $6.00 (domestic) or

$7.00 (foreign) to the Circulation Manager.  Triennial subscriptions can be purchased for
$15.00 (domestic) and  $16.50 (foreign).  Checks or money orders should be made out to
Region 14, AIS and sent to the Treasurer, Helen Franklin. E-mail copy of subscription to
Circulation Manager, John I. Jones.  (See inside front cover for addresses.)

Commercial Advertisements
Commercial ads and classified advertising should be sent to the Advertising Manager,

Mary Lee Fortner, along with a check made payable to Region 14- AIS.  All commercial and
classified advertising must be in the hands of the Advertising Manager by the copy deadline
for the rest of the Bulletin materials.

Commercial Display ads are $60.00 for a full page, $33.00 for 1/2 page,  $24.00 for 1/3
page, and $18.00 for 1/4 page, per issue. All display ads need to be camera ready copy, made
to size, black & white, if you want color there will be an extra charge depending on size and
amount of color. If not camera ready a setup fee will be charged.  Growers and related
suppliers may purchase directory listings for the year for $15.00 for 1 through 4 lines, and $30
for 5 through 8 lines, or  additional lines at $15.00  per 4 line increment. 

 Classified ads are priced at $7.50 per single listing for 30 words or less.      ��
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REGION 14 CALENDAR OF EVENTS
REGIONAL MEETING SCHEDULE:
  

SPRING REGIONAL 2010                                                           April 24-26, 2010 
Hosted by:  Region 14 Board
Contact:    Shirley Trio 
Shirleytrio@clearwire.net         209-551-6323

FALL REGIONAL  2010                                                            October 22-
23,2010
Hosted by:  Fresno Iris Society   
Contact:   Shirley Trio 
Shirleytrio@clearwire.net           209-551-6323  
                                                                                                        

SPRING REGIONAL 2011 TBA
Regional Garden will be - The Napa Country Iris Garden owned by the Painters

2010 SPRING FLOWER SHOWS
Las Vegas Iris Society                       April 17-18, 2010

Contact: Paul Fortner - 702-228-0827     mybasket@cox.net

Lorenzi Park, Las Vegas, Nevada

Clara B. Rees Iris Society       April 17-18, 2010

Contact: John Pesek - 510-793-5089        jmpesek@sbcglobal.net 

Westgate Mall, San Jose, CA

Mt. Diablo Iris Society                   April 17, 2010

Contact: Roger Smith       RogerLane33@sbcglobal.net 

First Baptist Church, 2336 Buena Vista Ave, Walnut Creek, CA

James Gibson Iris Society                          April 10, 2010

Contact: George Sutton 559-784-9011          Margaret@suttoniris.com 

Sierra Foothills Iris Society            May 1-2, 2010

Contact: Kathy Braaten   530-477-2811     katbrat@cebridge.net 

Civic Center of Auburn - Rose Room, 1225 Lincoln Way, Auburn, CA

Redwood Iris Society               May 8, 2010

Santa Rosa Iris society                  May 8-9, 2010

    Contact: Anna Marie Hermansen 415-681-7040  amrmah@ix.netcom.com

    Luther Burbank Art & Garden Center
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AIS  CONVENTION
MADISON, WI                                                                       May 31-June 5,  2010
Contact:   John Baker                    608-825-7423        johnbaker1@verison.net    

FALL BOARD MEETING                                                     November 5-7,  2010 
    
Contact:   Terry Aitken           360-573-4472       Terry@flowerfantasy.net 

VICTORIA, BC, CANADA                                                   May 30-June 4, 2011 
 Contact:    Ted E. Baker         250-653-4430    Tedebaker@shaw.ca

FALL BOARD MEETING  November 4-6, 2011

Contact:   Carolyn Hawkins       770-855-4248    Carolyn9999@comcast.net

ONTARIO, CA                                                                            April 16-21, 20012
 Contact: Kathy Chilton           520-822-1497     Ranchiris@aol.com 

       Jill Bonino              818-790-3256     Aistreas@earthlink.net

JUDGES TRAINING

March 25th   2:00pm    2 hour -  Awards and Ballots     By Dorlene Waite

  @   5271 Via de Palma,   Las Vegas     702-876-1525

April 5th      7:00pm    1 hour Seedlings/Tall Bearded     By Lynn Williams

3333 West Washington,   Las Vegas      702-876-1525

April 10 th     2:00pm   Tall Bearded   2 hr     In the garden by Dorlene Waite

6559 Water Crossing Ave,   Las Vegas    702-876-1525

Spring Regional:     April 25th Bruce Filardi      3 hrs.   Garden

         April 26th Bernard & Heather Pryor 3 hrs Louisiana

May 1st         2:30 to 3:30 Fred Kerr   -   916-663-2855

              Jerry Whisler’s Garden - 10320 Boom Run Rd, Newcastle, CA
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Milestones:
If your Society is having a special event or project this year; Jim Morris,
compiler of the milestones column in the AIS Bulletin would like to
know.  The Milestones column is the place for your Society to promote
your events, special occasions, and anniversaries.  Please send your
articles to Jim at AISSectionLiaison@irises.org.       ��

Electronic Judges’ Training:
Just to let you know, AIS is currently doing a pilot test project using
electronic Judges’ Training for certain topics.  Ethics is the first topic to
be tried.  Keep tuned for further information.     ��

Region 14 is having another slide/digital show at Spring Regional,
Saturday 7:00pm.  Everyone is invited to bring your slides and digitals,
we will have a set up for both slide and digital for your use.  Our guest
speaker Bruce Filardi of Oregon will be bring some international iris
lovelies.  George Sutton will always have a few.  Please come and see
what you missed last fall. Fun-Fun-Fun   ��

AIS Region 14 is again hosting a booth at the San Francisco Flower &
Garden Show.  Members of Region 14 Societies will work 2 ½ hour
shifts during the 5 day show from March 24-28, 2010.  The show is held
in the San Mateo Expo Center. Www.sfgardenshow.com  408-266-0945 
We are always looking for iris society members who like to interact with
the public.  We hope to encourage lots of new members to join an iris
society.  Workers get a free pass the day they work but do pay parking. 
contact: Carolyn Craft at   theladygardens@aol.com   408-266-0945  ��
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From the Desk of
Jeanne Clay Plank, RVP

Something to think about …

There is a universal, primordial delight in the “renewal of life” evidenced
 by the coming of spring – warmer, ever lengthening days of light, and the
apparent   rejuvenation of dead-looking gardens, fields and woods. Over the
centuries, more   gifted authors than I have written eloquently about this endlessly
amazing event.

For gardeners of every kind, and certainly for “Iris people,” every spring 
  demands a rebirth of energetic activity both in and out of the garden. In the true
 tradition of mankind versus nature, 2010 promises to be no exception. The spring
 garden-keeping practices we all know about are important and they do require  
 your attention – however – at this time, I wish to direct your attention to a few 
  other, well-known activities to which it is hoped you’ll donate some of your   
regenerated energy and enthusiasm.

We have a promising season ahead:

From March 24 through March 28, the San Francisco Garden Show will be
 in-flower.  CRBIS, under the chairmanship of Carolyn Craft, will oversee the 
AIS/Region 14 booth at the Show. Volunteers to help man the booth are welcome
 -- but first, please contact Carolyn Craft in order to be registered as a worker at
the   AIS/R14 booth.  Region members and Affiliates are invited to join in. It is
“our”   booth and as such all Region 14 members are urged to participate – but
signing up   to do so in advance is required. 

On April 24 and 25 and 26, the 2010 Region 14 Spring Meeting will take
  place in Modesto. Note that there is something different about this year’s 
scheduling. It runs Saturday Sunday and Monday. Activities begin Saturday and
Sunday with Regional meetings, garden tours, judges training sessions and
banquets. On Monday morning a wonderful bonus will be added:  a “not-to-miss”
special program and judges training session presented by two of the leading
hybridizers of Louisiana irises; from Australia – we welcome Heather and Bernard
Pryor. 

From May 31 to June 5 the Madison Area Iris Society of Wisconsin will
host the AIS National Convention. Wisconsin has held an AIS National
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Convention only once before and that was in 1969.  Reports about the gardens
have been glowing.  If you have never been to a National Convention, this is a
good one with which to start.  The 2010, 2011 and 2012 National Conventions are
all going to be very special.  Start with Madison and you can’t go wrong!

Our Fall Regional is scheduled for Fresno and by then, I’m sure there will
be several items of interest and import on the agenda for discussion or resolution.
Please plan to attend.  You may not realize it, but your views on how to make the
region even better than it is are important (and valued)!  

Times are changing and Region 14 will be changing with the times for
better or for worse. Attend our regional meetings and help make those changes,
changes for the better!

Think about it……..

Jeanne Clay Plank, AIS Region 14 RVP    ��

From the Desk of your Editor:

I have taken on a new project.   I am setting up a memorial section in the   Region
14 Bulletin.  Anyone that would like to make a donation on behalf of a   departed
member can now do so by sending a check to me made out to Region   14 of AIS.
 Mailing information is on page 1.  The memorials will be listed in the bulletin
each time  and an   acknowledgment card will be sent to the family.  I hope you
all like this idea and will send me the information.  The first printing of our new
Memorial will be in this issue on page 13.

I also would like each society to give me a club reporter that would be
responsible for sending me your club special activities 2 or 3 times a year.  I think
all of the Societies in Region 14 would like to hear what the others are doing that
is special in fun ways, interesting programs, guest speakers, and getting new
members.  

Will you all please help me  in getting these two new ideas up and running.  I
look forward to hearing from you regarding both of these.
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Baskets of Iris,

Mary Lee Fortner       ��

Dr. E. Roy Epperson
Edward Roy Epperson was born on October 14th,
1932 in Brunsville, MS.  He received his doctorate in
Chemistry from the University of the Pacific in 1965.
Dr. Epperson was married to Virginia Albert
Epperson on August 19th, 1960.  His Wife preceded
him in death in 1996.  They were both on the faculty
at Elon College from 1957-1966, where Dr Epperson
was an Assistant Professor of Chemistry. Dr.

Epperson was a respected faculty member and director of administrative affairs
at High Point Collage for over 40 years.  
Dr. Epperson demonstrated his commitment to his community through his
dedicated volunteer service to many agencies.  He was a devoted member of
Christ United Methodist Church.  Dr. Epperson’s avocation was his garden, with
a particular love of iris and hostas.  He was President of the American Iris Society
and of the Society of Siberian Irises.  Dr. Epperson greatly enjoyed the art of
cooking, which he learned at the age of 14 from his mother on a wood-burning
stove.  He was known locally for his wedding cakes, Yorkshire Pudding, for
hosting Christmas open houses for friends and university personnel, and for
feeding his family really well.  (From the internet)

As I got to know Roy Epperson during his time as AIS President and working
with him during the AIS Fall Board Meeting in Las Vegas NV., I felt that we
became good friends and I for one will miss him greatly.
Mary Lee Fortner Editor       ��            
                                                           

  
Lucile M. Ray

Lucile Marguerite Ray, of Las Vegas Nevada, passed
away February 12, 2010.  She was born September13,
1930, in Hiko, Nevada, and grew up in Las Vegas,
Graduating from Las Vegas High School in 1948.  Lucile
married Marvin Ray that same year, August 12th at the
First Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Las Vegas.
She had been a member of that church for 65 years.  She
was also a founding member of the Las Vegas Iris
Society and the Southern Nevada Iris Society  over 50
years ago.  
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Lucile loved her home, of more that 40 years, that she and Marvin built together,
with her flower beds that were filled with over 100 varieties of Iris.  She won
many awards for her irises throughout the 60 years she grew them.  Lucile was a
fabulous baker and candy maker, and loved sharing with family and friends.  She
was proud of her Swiss heritage, and was also very proud of her three children,
Michael, Michelle and Scotty, and her seven (7) grandchildren and four (4) great
grandchildren.

Lucile will be so missed by the Las Vegas Iris Society.  She was always there to
help with what ever was needed.  Lucile was always ready to give of her vast
knowledge of Iris.  I think she wanted all of us to know everything she had
learned over her many years of working with Iris.  In the early days Lucile and her
dear friend would make trips to California to buy Iris rhizomes to bring back to
Las Vegas, and I think that is how it all got started here.  Then she learned about
the hybridizers and their wonderful catalogs.  Lucile would sit for hours with us
when we were new to teach us all she knew about Iris.  She held all of the offices
and chairmanships and passed on her love of iris to all of us.  Rest in peace Lucile
under your olive tree and with your beloved iris!
Mary Lee Fortner    ��

“OTHERS TO BE REMEMBERED WITH LOVE”

Oscar Shick, Southern Nevada Iris Society

���������	
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����

�������������	
����

�������������	
����

����
Display gardens will be open April 1st through May 2nd, 10 am to 6 pm.
We have over 1000 different bearded iris varieties on display in both
traditional and comtemporary bed designs.  Bisit our website for map to
gardens or feel free to call for directions.

Website: www.suttoniris.com      -   e-mail:   info@suttoniris.com 

Full Color Catalog - $5.00
16592 Road 208, Porterville,   CA   93257

Phone - 888-558-5107    Fax - 550-784-6701
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Fran Weiler - wife of John Weiler, Hybridizer

The Region 14 Honorary Awards Committee is seeking nominations for
the Larry Gaulter Lifetime Achievement Award.

Nominations must meet the following criteria.

The Larry Gaulter Award may be awarded to an individual, firm, or couple that has
made a significant, long-term contribution to Region 14. The individuals selected as
awardees must be currently living in Region 14 at the time of the decision of the
committee.

A Larry Gaulter Award recipient shall have demonstrated an exceptional dedication
to service to Region 14 over a long period of time. The award is meant to honor those
individuals that have demonstrated exceptional service over a period of 8 years or
more.

Service to the region is demonstrated by (but not limited to) any of: service on
regional committees, as regional committee chairs, as regional officers, on the
executive or general committee, and service in conjunction with Regional or
Regionally sponsored shows and meetings.

Service to local clubs, iris shows, judges training, other local activities and the
general promotion of irises can be considered, but only as an adjunct to primary
service as defined above. Service at the national level is not to be considered.

In making a nomination, please include as much supporting information that meets
the above criteria as you can to support your candidate.

Please send your nominations for this award to the Chair, of the Honorary Awards
Committee, George Sutton, 16592 Road 208, Porterville, CA 93257, (559) 784-9011,
Margaret@suttoniris.com. 

Get rid of Ants
Put small piles of cornmeal where you see ants.  They eat it, take it home,
can’t digest it so it kills them.  It may take a week or so, especially if it
rains, but it works and you don’t have the worry about pets or small
children being harmed.
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Dear Affiliate President’s.  At the fall board meeting, the AIS Board of Directors
created the position of Affiliate Liaison to promote communication and assist with
problem solving among the affiliates and between the affiliates and the Board. I
volunteered to give this position a try. I believe that local action is the answer to
most problems. And that there are already solutions out there, we just don’t all
know about them.

Rather than try to ‘boil the ocean’, I’m going to concentrate on three
things for 2010:
an online discussion group  -  a poll of the issues clubs are facing today  -  a
toolkit of things useful to the clubs.
DISCUSSION GROUP
An online discussion group has been created. You will be receiving an invitation
to join soon.  This group is for affiliate officers and RVP’s. This is the place to
express your concerns, ask questions, share your troubles, and flaunt your successes.
This is a chance to share our strength by sharing our knowledge. I’ll be posting
some articles from various AIS committees for you all. And I hope you all will
post some replies, questions, ideas and complaints.  The more we communicate,
the more we learn.
ISSUE POLL
In the next month, you will be receiving a short (I promise!) survey of issues you
think the AIS should address and ideas you have for improvement. This
information will be summarized and presented to the Board. It will also be used
to develop the toolkit.
AFFILIATE TOOLKIT  
This is a set of tools for any affiliate to use. The RVP Counselor has been working
on a kit for new affiliates, which is a great place to start. Some of the things
included could be:

Programs Successful sales Display gardens
Press releases Tax information Sample by-laws
Recruiting Hosting tours Public information
Public relations kits

I’m sure you all have lots of ideas for other things. Many of these things already
exist. Your club probably has several. They need to be easily available to all clubs.
I’m looking forward to working with you to improve our future.

Jody Nolin, Affiliate Liaison
5184 County Rd. 20Rushsylvania, OH 42247

1Jody.nolin@gmail.com

“DONATIONS TO REGION 14 WITH LOVE”
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Dr. E. Roy Epperson
     

Clara B. Rees Iris Society
Paul & Mary Lee Fortner

Lucile  M. Ray
Las Vegas Iris Society
Paul & Mary Lee Fortner
The Waite Family
Mike & Christine Meagher & Family
Evelyn Condo

��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �  ��� �

What is your Society doing?????

Las Vegas Iris Society  - Lynn Williams is coming in April
to give a judges training on seedlings.
This is also our 25th anniversary -  

Please send me your society news to put here!!!

Spring Fun in Modesto

A special thank you to Santa Rosa Iris Society, Las Vegas Iris Society,
Monterey Bay Iris Society, and Riley Probst/Shirley Trio for the
Donations to Region 14 to help pay the room costs for the January Budget
meeting.  Also to San Joaquin I. S. and Clara B. Rees I.S.  for their
donations to Region 14 to help with donation to AIS for Roy Epperson. 
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AN INVITATION TO COME TO SPRING REGIONAL !
     The Board of Region 14 invites you to take part in the “Spring Fun” planned
in April 24-26 in Modesto this year.  At this time it looks as if there will be no
guest gardens the next couple of years in Region 14, so this will be your last
chance for a while to see some introductions and newer irises, from several
different hybridizers.  All of the guest gardens have a large selection of personal
newer irises for the enjoyment of our attendees.
      Headquarters will be at the Days Inn Hotel/Motel located at 1312 McHenry
Avenue. See Hotel page for directions.  There is a large expanse of lawn in the
middle of the complex that is just right for soaking up the sun.  We may even have
a meeting around the pool. A complimentary Breakfast is included in your room
rate as well as free high speed internet. The restaurant Shangri-La China Bistro
will host our buffet-style Chinese and American banquet dinner.  The restaurant
will be closed to the public, have the bar open for those that wish alcoholic
refreshment.  There are other restaurants within 1 block or less of our
accommodations.  This is also a pet friendly place to stay. 
     Something new and fun that we are doing this year and we hope that it becomes
a tradition is evaluating seedlings sent to us by the hybridizers. The hybridizers
have requested this and we thought it would be a welcome fun thing. There will
be an evaluation sheet in your registration materials. The evaluation will be open
to all. We will be continuing the “blind judging” that was begun last year by
David and Anna Cadd.  Hopefully these two fun things will become a Region 14
tradition. 
     There will be enough garden training this year to satisfy the requirements for
the next 5 years.  There will be a total of 3 hours garden training and 3 hours on
LA. Irises (not in garden)
     See old friends and make a couple of new ones, exchange iris information and
maybe win one of the numerous drawings for irises.  Since there will be no buses
this year, the drawings will be held at all of the functions.  There will be
wonderful surprises in the registration goody bags.  There will be tickets in each
bag good for irises drawings.  New this year is the guest iris auction.  See the
irises during the day and buy them that night. We will guarantee that the irises you
bid on will be correctly named.  Spring is the time to come out and see the new
and newer irises.  We hope you don’t miss the Spring Fun at this year Region 14
Spring Meetings and Garden Tours.
                          Riley Probst/Shirley Trio, Co-Chairpersons
MONDAY JUDGES TRAINERS
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LOUISIANA SPECIALISTS 

HEATHER PRYOR

Heather joined the Iris Society of Australia (NSW Region) in 1986. 

         She served as Secretary of the New South Wales region from 1987 to 1998,
was joint regional newsletter editor with her husband Bernard from 1987 to 1991
inclusive and was also the competition co-ordinator of the internationally
recognised Sydney Louisiana Iris Spectacular from 1989 to 1991 inclusive.  
         Heather was appointed as an accredited judge of the Iris Society of
Australia in 1989 and she has maintained her accreditation since that time.  
      Heather was appointed a Fellow of the Iris Society of Australia in 1995 and
was Federal President of the Iris Society of Australia from 1997 to 2000 inclusive.

    In 2000 Heather was appointed as the International Chairman of the Society of
Louisiana Iris - and she still holds that position to this day.  In recognition of her
judging skills Heather was appointed as the first Australian woman Overseas
Judge of the American Iris Society for Australia in 2001.  Heather’s work has
formed the basis for the ‘soon-to-be published’ Iris Society of Australia national
judges handbook.  At present each region of ISA operates its own regional trial
garden competition under its own rules.  The ISA Dykes Medal competition is the
only national judging criteria at present – and this does not cover Show judging
etc.  
       Heather is a senior judge of the ISA and is involved with most of the training
of regional judges in the various regions of the ISA.  She also lectures to the Royal
Botanical Gardens, Sydney, other horticultural organisations (including many
gardens clubs) in Australia and at national conventions of the ISA.  Heather is also
the web-mistress for the Royal Horticultural Society of NSW.  Heather is a
member of the AIS and SLI in the USA  - plus the NZIS and ISA.
         Many of her Louisiana iris cultivars have won Trial Garden awards here in
Australia over the years, including First Place in the Sydney Louisiana Iris
Spectacular for her CHARLOTTE’S TUTU in 1995.
CHARLOTTE’S TUTU, FROSTED MOONBEAM, LOTS OF JOY and
MOONLIGHT CASCADE have been awarded Awards of Merit in regional Trial
Garden competitions in Australia.  An AM Award in the Australian system
automatically qualifies a cultivar for entry in the Australian Dykes Medal
competition, but none of her cultivars have been entered in that competition. 
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BERNARD PRYOR

       I discovered iris with a passion in the mid-1980's and after being a member
of the Iris Society of Australia for less than a year, I was asked in 1987 to become
the Bulletin Editor (a role I continued for seven years). The following year I
became the President – a position I held for six years. It was a period of prosperity
for the Society as we slaved at running frequent displays and stalls throughout
Sydney to promote iris as widely as possible. My efforts were recognised in 1995
when I was thrilled to be appointed as a Fellow of the ISA. I continued my
involvement in the Society and also supported the Federal Committee of the ISA
by undertaking the role of the Australian Dykes Medal Trial Garden Coordinator
for three years. 
       During those years, I also trained as an iris judge and was accredited in 1989.
In 2001, I was deeply honoured to be appointed as an Overseas Judge of the
American Iris Society.
     I began dabbling with hybridising in 1988, but by 1990 I became so serious
about hybridising that I found our average-sized home garden had insufficient
room. Subsequently we rented half an acre in a more rural area about 35 minutes
from our home and there we had room to row out our seedlings.
       Our hybridising efforts increased annually and, by 1995, we found we had to
start a small company, Iris Haven, in order to market the stock excess to our
breeding program. Demands for our iris rapidly increased and at times now we
struggle to keep up the supply. 
       Although my wife, Heather, yearned for a true orange iris in her breeding
program, I loved blues, pinks and pastels and ventured down that path. Luckily we
each developed seedlings over the years that were so distinctive and lovely that
they just had to be named. Along the way, I played with the shorter forms as there
were not many that were superb in that height range. I guess it is for that reason
that we began naming the taller ones in Heather’s name and the shorter ones in
m i n e .  W e  s t i l l  c o n t i n u e  t h i s p r o c e d u r e  a s  a
habit today, although many of the taller ones are actually my creations and some
of the shorter ones are Heather’s.

       Some of my cultivars have been awarded AIS awards:

HM in 2007 for LET FREEDOM RING.  HM in 2008 for LAKE HAMANA. 
HM in 2009 for EASTMAN WINDS and 
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HM runner-up in 2009 for LITTLE BRONZED AUSSIE.
LET FREEDOM RING was runner-up for AM in 2009.

       My other shorter-growing cultivar, BLUE MOUNTAIN MIST, won the
premier award in the Western Australian regional trial garden and an AM in 2008.
This is the first shorter-growing cultivar to win the coveted John Betts Medal and
an AM in Australia. It is our premier release for Iris Haven in 2009.
       To date I have registered thirty, primarily shorter-growing Louisiana irises.
       I was an English high school teacher from 1973–2004 and then worked full-
time as a Literacy adviser for the State Office of the NSW Department of
Education from 2005–2009. I have also written two books for teaching English.
So with education duties during the week, my weekends are busy in the iris garden
when we maintain the land and dig and pack the various orders.

��

% % % % % % 

Bruce Filardi
Speaker and Judges Trainer  - Sunday

       Region 14 is pleased to announce the guest speaker/judges trainer for the
2010 spring meeting/garden tours.  That person is Bruce Filardi of Portland
Oregon.
       Bruce will be giving 1 hour of garden training in each of our guest gardens
as well as presenting a slide/power point program on Sunday afternoon.  
       Bruce has been a distinguished member of the American Iris Society for
many years, serving several of those years as the AIS bulletin Editor.  Anyone
that has read the AIS bulletin in the past few years is familiar with his work. 
Under Bruce’s guidance the bulletin prospered.  Many new topics were
explored, such as the introduction of beginning iris genetics.  In a time when
very few understood or even knew about iris genetics Bruce was printing
articles and soliciting new articles from the first hybridizers that were just
beginning to delve into iris genetics.  Bruce sought out articles that were
written in such a way that the common person could understand a little and
learn a little about iris genetics.  Now most of us have a little knowledge on the
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subject.
       Bruce also has served region 13 as RVP, after serving on other board
positions.
       If all of that wasn’t enough Bruce decided to open a commercial garden. 
There are several unique things in his commercial garden.  He has a well
maintained American and British Dykes Award collection.  An extensive
historical collection is growing and multiplying on a slope facing the east.  
       Bruce has the only commercial garden in the USA that introduces irises
hybridized by several international breeders.
       To add to his accomplishments Bruce has also introduced several irises   of
his own creation.  Some of those irises have won AIS awards.  Bruce   makes it
a habit to visit other gardens as he travels around the world. 
       We are looking forward to seeing Bruce at Spring Regional!     ��

% % % % % 
HAWKINS GARDEN

     Ted and Barbara Hawkins are the guest iris growers of garden number one.
Ted and Barbara have gardened here for thirty one years, and have grown many
different types of plants.  Out of all the plants that Ted has grown, irises have
become his passion; he has been growing them for eighteen years. Ted has loved
irises since he was a kid; his grandmother grew irises and he loved going to her
house in the spring to see them.
    Ted became a member of the San Joaquin Iris Society five years ago and is
now studying to be a judge and growing approximately four hundred irises, guests
included. Ted has almost two hundred guest irises growing for Region 14. In
addition to the guest irises, he grows about one hundred and ten different cultivars
of his own. Ted made his first crosses three years ago and has about ninety of his
own seedlings, most of which he has not yet seen bloom, so bloom time can’t
come too soon for him. Ted and Barbara are looking forward to meeting every one
in their garden.   Ted would like all of the Region 14 gang to evaluate his
seedlings for him.   ��   
       

Fleur-de-Lis Garden of Riley Probst/Shirley Trio:
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Irises surround the house and are everywhere on the two acres.  The guest irises
are a small part of the overall iris planting.  However the guest plants are away
from most of the other irises for ease of Regional visitors.  

Fleur-Lis is also an official Median Iris Display Garden with over 400 median
irises for your enjoyment.  Riley has been hybridizing irises for many years and
has several awarding winning MTB’s. Riley’s “Plum Quirky” came in second for
the “AIS Walther Cup” losing out to good friend Keith Keppel. But not to be
discouraged, along came “Somewhat Quirky” and won the AIS ‘2009
Williamson-White Medal. “Mini Wabash” an MTB won an Award of Merit and
was first runner-up for the 2004 and again in 2005 Williamson-White Medal.
“Pretty Jazzy ‘04” has won an HM and is eligible for an AM.
 
Shirley and Riley hope the Regional visitors will evaluate the guest irises both in
blind judging and during the regular tour, evaluate the guest iris seedlings,
evaluate their own several hundred seedlings, have fun, and return next April for
the 4th annual 5 hour judges garden training. 

Nicholson’s “Woodland Iris Garden’s”

Gordon and Lorraine Nicholson are also inviting all to come and see their
“Woodland Iris Gardens”, it  is a lovely country garden setting that shows years
of tender loving care.   Lorraine and Gordon have been raising iris for many
years, and they have been a commercial garden for many, many years.  Their
gardens have an abundance of  different flowers: iris, roses, day lilies, geraniums,
berries, trees and many more flowering plants.  There is always something  in
bloom when you come here for a visit.  Their back yard has a large Koi Pond and
that is a must see, you could sit for hours in this mesmerizing setting. There are
many other lovely resting areas in the gardens, including Gordon’s bed frame
benches, a must to try.  This garden is a quiet restful space to enjoy the iris and
the many other plants growing there.  The guest beds are ready and inviting, as
you can see by the pictures, just waiting for you to enjoy.
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“The Elegant Serenity of the Nicholson’s Gardens”
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HOTEL INFORMATION
CONTACT HOTEL DIRECTLY FOR YOU RESERVATION

DAYS INN
1312 McHenry Ave.

Modesto, Calif. 95350
209-527-1010

April 24-25-26, 2010
$60.00 single queen or $65.00 dbl. queen, must mention Iris Conference for rate

Anyone arriving on the 23rd will get the same rate

Continental breakfast included
May request 1st or 2nd level room   NO  ELEVATOR

Driving Instructions
Hi-way 99 from North
Briggsmore exit to right

Turn left at top of off ramp onto Briggsmore
Bottom of Briggsmore ramp

 Turn right onto E. Orangeburg Ave.
E. Orangeburg to McHenry Ave.

Right on McHenry 200 feet left into hotel 
Hotel set back 100 feet off McHenry

Hi-way 99 from South
Briggsmore exit to right 

Right onto Briggsmore Ave. for 200 feet
Bottom of Briggsmore ramp turn right onto E. Orangeburg

Orangeburg to McHenry Ave.
Right on McHenry 200 feet then left into hotel

Hotel set back 100 feet off McHenry

PEP BOYS AUTO PARTS IS LOCATED IN THE SAME PARKING LOT AS THE
HOTEL BUT ON THE NORTH SIDE OF THE HOTEL
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“ SPRING FUN”
Region 14 Spring Regional
Sponsored by Region 14

April 24-25-26, 2010
Saturday, Sunday and Monday

Name                                                               Society                                            

Address                                                                                                                   

City, State, Zip                                                                                                        

E-mail for Conformation                                                  Phone                             

Attending Spouse or 2nd person                                                                               

Registration is $85.00 per person  -
Postmarked: April 10th 2010   After April 10th 2010 - $95.00

Make checks payable to: Region 14

Send To: Barbara Pesek, Registrar,   
4631 Mayfield Dr.     
Fremont, CA   94536   

                             Phone -  510-793-5089              
 (Sorry, we cannot accept credit cards).  Total enclosed:                                   

 REGIONAL  HEADQUARTERS;     Days Inn 1312 McHenry Ave.  Modesto, CA                    
                          
 SPECIAL NEEDS: Any special requirements - Please contact Barbara Pesek   # 510-793-5089

Registration includes: Judges Training - Sunday  & Monday,   Lunch in the Fleur De
Lis gardens, and the Sunday Banquet.
Executive Board Meeting,   Sat  4:00pm      Yes        No          
Slide Show                           Sat  7:00pm Yes        No          
Will there be entries for the flower Show: Yes        No          
Judges Training   Sunday   - in the gardens Yes        No          
Sunday Banquet - Cocktails      4:30      Dinner     5:00pm Yes       No         
Judges Training   Monday                    9:00am to 12:00pm Yes        No          



-24-

“LEFT BLANK FOR REMOVAL OF
 

CONVENTION FORM”



-25-

“GETTING READY FOR SPRING BEAUTY” 
AT THE HAWKINS GARDEN   

“THIS SURELY IS A Fleur De Lis  GARDEN” 
PROBST-TRIO
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The Blind Men and the Iris? Irises?

Do you have many types of irises in your garden or many types of iris? 

With apologies to Rudyard Kipling in The Blind Men and the 
Elephant, is an iris "very like a deer" (plural deer, iris) or "very like a steer"
(plural steers, irises)? 

According to Jean Witt, either is correct - sort of. The British tend to prefer the
plural “irises” while we Americans tend to prefer the plural “iris.” Who knows
about the Canadians, eh? (Mental note: ask Ted Baker …) 

Wikipedia, on the other hand, has a different explanation
(http://en.wikipedia.orglwiki/Englishplural#fnI8): ''For multiple plants, iris is
used, but irises is used for multiple blossoms". 
Do you have iris species (species iris) in your collection? Even one specie (or     
       is it "even one species)? 

An article on singulars and plurals found on the web site
http://encyclopedia.kids.net.au/page/eniEnglish plural states the following: 
          "Specie and species make a fascinating case. Both words come from a
Latin word meaning "kind", but they do not form a singular/plural pair; they are
separate non-countable nouns. Coins, such as nickels, euros, and cents are
specie, but there is no plural. The idea is "payment in kind". 

And species, the "kinds of living things", is the same in 
singular and plural". Thus specie iris (or "an iris specie") is a misnomer.
Species serves as both singular and plural, and "specie" has an entirely different
meaning, unrelated to living things. 
Who knew? 

Bill McCloy - in the King County (W A, USA) Iris Society Newsletter 

Excerpt from:  
                  SPCNI Almanac, Fall 2009, Volume XXXVIII, Number 1, pg 21 
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A WALK THROUGH THE GARDEN
BY:   RAY WARD

Every month Ray wrote an article for the Fresno Iris Society Newsletter.  Ray
passed away in 2007.  In 2004 at the Fresno Convention the Ward garden was on
tour and his donkey was the talk of the tour, and with permission from his widow
Diana Ward I will be sharing some of them with you.  Mary Lee

#1
October for California will be a month for setting records and eliminating
one-hundred and thirty plus wanna-bees from being Governor …….but as I walk
through my garden, I'm sure some of our hybridizers had politics in mind when
they named their beautiful plants.

This long line of Dance Hall Dandies, are a Lame Array and Out of Control group
as I look at each one. One has a Foreign Accent, sort of a Macho Humbre; I see
one with Amigo's Guitar and a Taco Supreme, a Doctor No, and a Private Dancer,
even a Little Dude.

Trying to see what all the Chatter is about I keep walking and looking. There is a
Financier with a Secret Plan, one that sells Sex Appeal. I know by now this in not
a Hot Dogs and Mustard line so I keep walking, checking out the people as I go.

One is yelling Full House, another Free Space, all have Hot Gossip to tell me. One
in Faded Denims, another is sort of a Fancy Fellow telling of a Beautiful Vision,
and another about the Fringe Benefits. Through the Sun and Sand I keep walking,
passing a Jaquare Blue and a Powder Blue Cadillac, even a new Stingray. I Jump
for Joy for when I finally see a Sultan's Palace in the distant, but I don't Shout with
Glee, it looks like a Bordello, but I know we couldn't have a Horny Lori in politics,
could we?

But, I keep looking over this Long Line and One Foxy Lady tells me she is in line
for Folksy Fun and I believe her, it's just that a Black Nightie is seldom used as
Day Wear. Here stands one in Patent Leather, holding a sign calling for Peace and
Harmony.

One Tennessee Gentleman asked if this was the line to Great America, he
disappointedly left, after being told Maybe Baby. This line led to what I most
really wanted, a Life of Riley. I had to Stop and Look back thinking why do
hybridizers name their plants after politicians? Honor, or the hybridizers were just
unlucky. I settled on the latter.
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But this walk through the crowd has been a Momentous Occasion, seeing a
Carnival Magic parade on their way to Sunny Sacramento.

But here in our Sun-Slashed, Earthquake state, we know we have the Fall
Spotlight, Fantasy and Dreamy are most of these people, most march to a different
Drum Roll. But Around Midnight Joyful News will not go except to one. So to the
ladies that Gotta Lotta Botta, and to the men who got the Blues, working Behind
Closed Doors is not the way.

So, to us voters, lets Pass the Wine and listen to another Snow Job. The Soap
Opera is over. Two more years we can do this again. But on Election Day, take a
walk through your garden; it will give you Good Vibes on whom to vote for.

See you next month hopefully and remember I want to see your garden too.

Ray Ward

A Walk through an Iris Garden   #2

After New Year's, middle of January and after so many Rainy Days, I decide to
weed.

With a Brave Face and Brave Heart, I slip on my Faded Denims and Red Jacket
and head for my Garden of Eden. A layer of White Frost covers everything. But
I intend to act like a Scottish Warrior, a real Sergeant Preston. I'll show the weeds
that I'm Top Man.

In less than a Thong, maybe a Minute, I feel like a Snowman, Ice Cycles for
fingers, toes Ten Below Zero, Tear Drops froze on Pink Cheeks, eyes blinded by
Bright Reflections from that Silver Hue. I stand looking, unable to move. It had to
be colder than Glacier Point, but the weeds were up to a Giraffe Kneehiz, Bravely
I would have to get a Second Wind and Search for my iris among the weeds.

Visions entered my head; a Six-Pack or even Bourbon might help. But it was still
Early Morn and I remembered, I didn't drink, as my ears and nose got a Blue
Accent with Silver Hues.

I picked up an Aaron's Rod (a Hula hoe) and looked where to start. The Garden
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My wife Diana, can Show Up and ask the Damest Thing. As I'm standing there
Feeling like a Snow Goose, both feet froze to the ground with my hands looking
like elongated Snow Balls, sipping Coffee.

She say's first I Love You. I knew now came the Sunday Punch, Honey "Would
you get Mine also" (I'm her Superman, she thinks I'm a Hunk), I'll get Yours I
murmured back, even my Lip Service was Froze, inaudible. "You're a Lucky Devil
working out here in the clear Morning Sky", she told me.

I'm a Lucky Ducky alright," as my feet were telling the ground I'm Stuck On You.
Looking up I could see the fireplace Smok'n and could imagine the Warm Touch
inside, I felt a Dangerous Mood coming on.

Before I could Thaw on this Momentous Occasion, I Glaze down and see Snow
Melt By George's son in Porterville. How appropriate, I knew the Feeling.

Finally with the Morning Sunshine I head for indoors, not Walking Tall more like
a Wrangler with a Cold Cold Heart. With a Cup of Java in hand, I do Wish Doe
Weiler would Replay that part of Abiding Joy in raising iris to me again.

See you next month hopefully, and remember I want to see your garden too.

Ray Ward

A Walk through an Iris Garden   #3

Hillbilly, Country, Western and today everything else pertaining to music and a
few things that does not, are found in the lovely city of Nashville, Tennessee.

Before Jerry Lee Lewis did his "whole lot of shaking" and much before Sutton's
"Heartbreak Hotel", this city and state were called the capital of Iris, believe it
or not.

Somewhere around 1925, a group formed the Nashville Iris Society. There were
fourteen or fifteen excellent hybridizers in the group. In the next few years five
Dykes Medals were won by them:  Dauntless 1929, Copper Lustre 1934, Mary
Deddes 1936, Wabash 1940, and Chivalay 1945.

But, I think the best was started in 1929 at the Peabody College. When you
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graduated and was handed your diploma, you were given a rhizome also. I don't
know how long this practice continued.

In 1933, because of the efforts put forth by this group, the State of Tennessee
adopted the Iris as the State flower, large picture and mural hangs in the Capital
Foyer today. The mural is about eight by sixteen feet of purple iris. This group
formed parades, picnics, garden tours and even had an Iris Queen with five
attendants. They were even given special seats at a ball game between the
police and firemen.

During this time, if history serves me right, we were in a depression; but, almost
unbelievably, some of the hybridizers were selling the rhizomes for twenty
dollars each and many others over ten dollars, according to a 1936 flyer.

Then some of the growers gave them to homes that could not afford them, with
the idea to have every home with Iris.

By the time World War II ended, many of the hybridizers had died or had
moved on to greener pastures. A couple of well-established growers had settled
in Salem, and Silverton, Oregon, and were bringing out high quality rhizomes
although they were not from Tennessee.

Schreiner's and Cooley's, both in the Williamette Valley and both with several
hundred acres took over the "Title of Iris Capital". Today you will find a dozen
or more growers in this valley and probably a dozen Dykes medal award
winners.

See you next month hopefully, and remember I want to see your garden too.

Ray Ward

From: Janet Smith, AIS Slides & Digital Programs

Region 14
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The American Iris Society
Minutes of Region 14 Budget Meeting
Oakland, Ca
Saturday, January 23, 2010

RVP Jeanne Plank called the 2010 Annual Budget meeting of Region 14 to order Saturday,
January 23, 2010 at 9:00 a.m. in Oakland, CA.  RVP Plank welcomed everyone and
indicated that she wanted to focus on the budget and when that was over, we could go to
other subjects.  She asked that everyone indicate their name before they spoke, so we could
attribute the points to the correct person. The new addition to the budget discussion is that
John Jones had set up his computer to show the proposed budget onto the screen and make
amendments, as they are decided.
No minutes were read, as those from the fall meeting will be read at the spring meeting.
Present:
• Executive Committee and General Committee members present were:  RVP Jeanne
Plank, ARVP and Judges Training Chair Kathy Braaten, Treasurer Helen Franklin,
Secretary Phyllis Wilburn, Director Betty Ford, Director Barbara Pesek, Director
Gordon Nicholson, Immediate Past RVP Lynn Williams, Finance Chair Rick Williams,
Membership/Public Relations Chair Mary Ann Horton, Science Chair John Stremel,
Trophies and Awards Chairs David and Anna Cadd.
• Affiliate Presidents: Carol Dahout, CBRIS; Shirley Trio, SIS; Helen Franklin,
JMGibson; John Jones, Westbay IS; Kathy Braaten, SFIS; Anna Cadd, SRIS.
•Others in attendance and participating:  Philippa Alvis (CBRIS), Lorraine
Nicholson(SJIS), John Pesek (CBRIS), Bonnie Petheram (SBMIS), Bob Plank, (RIS),
Joanne Prass-Jones(WIS), Riley Probst (SIS)
Absent:
Bulletin Editor Mary Lee Fortner, Honorary Awards Chair George Sutton, Historian
Marlene Wiley, Internet/Electronic Services Chair Kitty Loberg, Scholarship Chair Terri
Hudson.
Budget Review: 
Treasure Helen Franklin read the line items in the 2010 proposed budget, and requested
comments.  The first discussion involved the 2010 judges training revenue.  To date, no
separate fee has been satisfactorily worked out for the specially added program and judges
training to be given by Heather & Bernard Pryor on Monday of the Spring Regional. There
was discussion about the pros and cons of charging an extra fee for their training, but it was
concluded that it would be impractical.  In accord with the discussion, the Revenue item for
Judges Training was changed to zero and approved.  
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The next discussion focused on Trophies and Awards. This line item was $60 over budget
in 2009.  Per a suggestion from David Cadd the budgeted amount was changed to $650. 

There was observed by several people, including Lynn Williams, that it would be helpful
if everyone had a spreadsheet showing how expenses had varied during the last 3 years.
Helen said that she was sorry to have left it home.   

Moving on to Honorary awards, the $100 budgeted last year was too low, as the expense
was $293.  Discussion centered on the cost of engraving, plaques etc. until it was agreed to
set the budgeted amount at $150.  At this point it was suggested that we go to the top of the
budget and work through item by item.  

The line item for the Bulletin Publishing, received many comments and some good
suggestions from putting it onto the website for everyone, to sending a postcard out at the
beginning of each year to give members a choice.  It was agreed that it was too complicated
a subject for today, and Gordon Nicholson made a motion, that:
‘The RVP form a committee as soon as possible to make recommendations on
transitions to an electronic bulletin.’ 

Bonnie Petherham suggested adding a concrete deadline, but this was not accepted.  Lynn
Williams seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a voice vote.  

RVP Jeanne Plank, said that she would not require the budgeted amount for the RVP
allowance because as a member of the AIS Board she would be attending National meetings
anyway.  The RVP allowance was lowered to $1,500.  

Helen Bliven made a motion that at the annual budget meeting the Treasurer supply as a
handout, a historical record of expenses for the last three years.  It was seconded and John
Stremel called for the question. An inconclusive voice vote, required a vote of hands.  The
motion was defeated with 8 in favor, 12 against. 

Lynn Williams pointed out that since a budget was passed at the Fall Meeting for the 2010
Spring Regional that is being chaired by Shirley Trio and Riley Probst, the budgeted
expense should show up in the expenses and revenues.  A line item for the Spring 2010
Regional was added with the amount $6,450 under expense.  On the revenue side, the
Registration fees, Spring/Fall Regional line item was changed from $500 to $6850.

Under Summer Fundraising, the cost of mailing regional iris was discussed.  Shirley Trio
indicated that because there will be an auction at the regional with postage included in the
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amount paid, the cost of postage should not be as great as the Santa Rosa Regional in 2009.
David Cadd did point out that the cost of returning rhizomes to hybridizers is usually paid
for by the sponsoring society/region. 

Jeanne Plank recommended leaving budgets for the Science Committee, Scholarship, Youth
Committee unchanged and for  future discussion. Internet services was left unchanged, per
a letter received by Helen Franklin from Kitty Loberg.  The only remaining line item under
expenses to be changed was the S.F. Flower Show.  After discussing the cost of shipping
the AIS displays, it was agreed to lower the expense from $500 to $350.

On the Revenue side: 
The line item for Bulletin Advertising was reduced from $300 to $200 as advertisers have
decreased.  Donations from societies was changed from $900 to $1,200. As stated
previously, the line item for Judge’s Training was changed from $1500 to 0, and the line
item for the Registration fees, Spring/Fall Regionals was changed to $6,800 per the budget
approved for the spring 2010 regional meeting. All other items remained unchanged

Announcements:
Shirley Trio clarified that the training given by the Pryors on Monday, April 26, 2010 will
be over at noon, thus no lunch is included.  No additional charge is to be levied for the
training. 

Philippa Alvis announced a sign-up sheet for the San Francisco Flower show which is
March 24-28, and discussed some of the advantages (such a free entry fee) to working a
shift.  There are 4 shifts per day and 2 people per shift required.

Jeanne closed the meeting by making five announcements.  The 2011 Spring Regional will
be in the Napa area with the Napa Iris Garden as the garden to visit, with no guest irises. 

In the fall 2011, the regional will be sponsored by Region 14 and will be chaperoned by the
Shasta Iris Society.  The president of that chapter is in contact with Jeanne with suggestions
for hotels, etc.  

It was be noted that on the AIS web page the AIS has made an arrangement with the Brent
& Becker Bulb Co. to give AIS 25% of purchases made by members.  

Jeanne suggested that we recycle plastic badge holders for all our events.  The registrar for
the spring regional, Barbara Pesek, will start the process and pass them on to the next
registrar.
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In 2011, there will be no guest irises.  Strategies for making up the deficit for this might
include purchasing new irises and planting them out to resell later.

The meeting was adjourned by RVP Jeanne Plank at 12:00 noon.

Phyllis Wilburn, Region 14 Secretary

2,000+ varieties; some varieties for sale are
unlisted do to short supply, please ask us.  Special deals for clubs planning
public sales; photos may be provided with order for public sales.  We will be
very generous with extra irises for public sales.

Catalog (some color) $2.00, to be returned as an extra bonus iris, if an order
is placed.  If you win Best in Show with any iris purchased from Fleur De Lis,
send us a picture and we will send you a Gift Certificate valued at $15.00
toward your next order from us.

Minimum order is $25.00 We will be generous with bonus irises!  
Garden will be open from April 1 until bloom is over; 10 am to 7 pm

Our garden will be on display for the Region 14 Spring 2010 Tour.  
Come and see us!

Fleur De Lis Garden

2701 Fine Avenue
          Modesto, CA   95355           

Phone 209-551-6323
E-mail: Fleur-de-lis@clearwire.net 

SDB, IB, MTB, BB & TB (many rebloomers)

  PLUM QUIRKY - MTB
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 REGION 14 OF THE AMERICAN IRIS SOCIETY
                            2010 APPROVED BUDGET 

EXPENSES BY  ITEM:

Bulletin   Publishing 2600.00
      "       Postage/Label/Mail 750.00
      "       Color Pages 300.00
      "       Editor Expense 50.00
RVP Allowance 1500.00
Spring Regional 2010 6450.00
Finance, Summer Fundraiser 250.00
      "       Beardless Purchases 400.00
      "        Misc. Raffles/Auctions 100.00
      "        Sales Taxes 150.00
Judges' Training 750.00
Science Committee 500.00
Awards and Trophies 650.00
Honorary Awards 150.00
Supplies/ Legal 200.00
Rent-budget meeting 2011 100.00
Historian 100.00
Scholarship 550.00
Youth Committee 300.00
Membership 50.00
Internet Services 70.00
S.F. Flower Show 350.00

TOTAL EXPENSES $    16,320.00
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REVENUES BY ITEM:
Bulletin Advertising 200.00
Bulletin Subscriptions 15.00
Donations from Societies * 900.00
Donations/Raffles 100.00
Interest 200.00
Judges' Training 0.00
Registration fees, Spring/Fall Regional 120.00
Finance, Spring Fundraiser 1500.00
       "      Summer Fundraiser 2500.00
       "       Fall Beardless Fundraiser 1000.00
Finance, Fall Fundraiser, Raffle/Donations 125.00

Spring Regional 2010 6800.00

TOTAL REVENUES $13,460.00

Excess Expenses/Revenues $2,860.00

BRENT AND BECKY’S BLOOMIN BUCKS

Received notification from Jay Hutchins at Brent & Becky’s Bulbs
that their fundraising program “Bloomin’ Bucks” is up and running
for 2010.

The link is www.bloominbucks.com  When there you just click on
AIS from their list of organizations and you go right to the ordering
sight.  AIS will receive 25% of the total order.  Thank you Brent &
Becky!



-37-

REGION 14 OF THE AMERICAN IRIS SOCIETY
TREASURERS REPORT   01-01-09 THROUGH 12-31-09

    Funds At

BUDGETED 12/31/09

CHECKING ENDING BALANCE  $12,526.29 

SAVINGS -LOUIS OBRIEN  $    544.03 

SAVINGS ENDING BALANCE  $15,987.44 

    TOTAL ASSETS  $29,057.76 

EXPENSES BY ITEM:

Bulletin- Publishing 2500.00 2405.65

      "       Postage/Label/Mail 1150.00 698.71

      "       Color Pages 500.00 250.00

      "       Editor Expense 100.00  

               Ad-refund 6.00

RVP Allowance 2500.00 2656.19

Finance, Summer Fundraiser 150.00 805.12

      "         Beardless Purchases 400.00 400.00

      "         Miscellaneous/Auctions/Raffles 100.00 100.00

      "         Sales Taxes 150.00 194.85

Judges' Training 1500.00 1069.57

Science Committee 500.00

Awards and Trophies 600.00 530.57

Honoray Awards 100.00 293.88

Gifts-RVP 130.23

Office/Legal 200.00  

Supplies 45.22

Fees 29.00

Printing & Mailing By-

Laws 344.67

Office Equipment 53.86

Rent-budget meeting 2007,2008,2009 300.00

Historian 100.00

Scholarship 550.00

Youth Committee 300.00
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Membership 50.00 27.22

Internet Services 60.00

S.F. Flower Show-2009 85.00

S.F. Flower Show-2010         500.00 280.00

New Societies 

TOTAL EXPENSES

          300.00   

$12,310.00

419.16

$11,124.90

REVENUES BY ITEM:
Bulletin Advertising 300.00 174.00
Bulletin Subscriptions 15.00
Donations from Societies * 800.00 1263.00
Donations/Rm Rent 2010 75.00 50.00
Interest 775.00 542.92
Judges’ Training 1500.00 1355.00
Registration fees, Spring/Fall Regionals 500.00 489.00
Finance, Spring Fundraiser-Raffle/Donations 1500.00 931.50
Finance, Summer Fundraiser-Rhizomes 2500.00 2908.05
       "   , Summer Fundraiser-Donations
       "        Fall Beardless Fundraiser 1000.00 1100.00
Finance, Fall Fundraiser, Raffle/Donations 125.00 66.00
Subtotal 9,090.00
Use of Reserve Funds 3,220.00
                    TOTAL REVENUES  $ 12,310.00      $ 8,879.47 

Total Expenses    $11,124.90 

Less total Revenues 
              
        $(8,879.47)

2009 Excess Expenses/Revenue 

              
              
   $ 2,245.43 

* * * * * * * * *
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REGION 14 MEMBER SOCIETIES’ INFORMATION
If you are a contributing society (membership dues paid by July 1) you have a 
- �  - and you are taking part in supporting your 
Region 14 in  2010
   
Societies, General Meetings, and Presiding Officers

CLARA B. REES caroldahout@yahoo.com 408-981-6209
First Friday of month, except July and August – 7:30 p.m.
First Baptist Church, 17765 Daves Ave, Los Gatos, CA
Carol Dahout, President   738 Oak Grove Dr.   San Jose, CA   95129   
Philippa Alvis, Vice President      pandjalvis@verizon.net                        408-395-2144
Jane Jordan, Secretary           janej@alum.mit.edu                              408-255-3024
Mary Collins, Treasurer  mc.rescuesgreys@gmail.com             408-971-3042

FRESNO       dm_gunderson@sbcglobal.net  559-930-3241
First Monday, February-June, September-November
Hope Lutheran Church, NW corner Fresno & Barstow Street Fresno
Michele Gunderson, President    PO Box 25412,     Fresno, CA   93722
Don Fennell, Vice President      FDH48@aol.com 
Terry Toney,  Secretary  earthspinner@kermantel.net 
Rose Pipkin, Treasurer     rosepipkin@aol.com                          559-264-1985

HIGH DESERT IRIS SOCIETY ldl357@yahoo.com 775-673-8057
Third Sat.  -  Meet in members homes
Larry Lockhart, President   852 Cloudy Ct., Sun Valley, NV 89433
Billie Shea, 1st Vice President sheabillie@sbcglobal.net 775-720-3736
Evelyn Condo, 2nd Vice President markcondo@yahoo.com 775-771-9505
Jene Lockhart, Secretary thelockharts1@sbcglobal.net 775-673-8057
Jane Wertzbergr, Treasurer wertzbergr1@aol.com 775-425-0976

JAMES . GIBSON           raffranklin@cs.com                                       805-878-6865
Fourth Tuesday, January-June, September and October’
St. John Episcopal Church, SE corner Laspina & Prosperity Streets, Tulare, CA
Helen Franklin, President   5621 Oakhill Ct,   Santa Maria,   CA   93455
Margaret Sutton, Vice President  margaret@suttoniris.com                        559-784-9011
Sharon House, Treasurer                                                       559-781-7159
Sharon House, Recording Secretary    559-781-7159
Mary Lou Polek, Cores. Secretary   Marylou@citrusresearch.org            559-741-0778



-40-

LAS VEGAS   IRIS SOCIETY      christinemeagher@hotmail.com  702-655-0827 
First Monday except June, July, August and December
Nevada Garden Club Center,  Washington & Twin Lakes, Las Vegas, NV
Christine Meagher, President   4624 Tennessee Walker Ave, N. Las Vegas, NV 89031
Michael Meagher, First Vice President                                                           702-655-0827
Paul Fortner, Second Vice President 702-228-0827
Mary Lee Fortner, Secretary, 3337 Ascona Ct., Las Vegas, NV 89129 702-228-0827
Dorlene Waite, Treasurer                                                          702-876-1525

LEO T. CLARK    oweniris@earthlink.net             530-899-7784
Second Sunday of the month, 1 pm, September - June
Chico Library, 1108 Sherman Ave., Chico, CA
Cloudia Owens, President   837 Miller Ave, Chico, CA   95928    
Jan Knecht, Vice President    mknecht@chicousd.org 530-343-3075
Kathy Hutchinson, Treasurer Iris4You@aol.com 530-894-6916

MONTEREY BAY     tom@karwin.com                                   831-426-5981
Third Friday except May, July and December,   7:30pm
Native Son’s Hall, 239 High Street, Santa Cruz,   CA
Tom Karwin, President, P.O. Box 7600, Santa Cruz.  CA   95061
Sheryl McEwan, Vice President   sherylmcewan@pacbell.net                     831-212-5861
Jim Cummins, Secretary        jcummins@pacbell.net 831-438-1369
Charley Kearns, Treasurer     kcf@gte.net 408-353-4567

MT. DIABLO              RogerLane33@sbcglobal.net       707-745-4640   
The second Friday of the month, no meeting in December, 7:15pm
The First Baptist Church, 2336 Buena Vista Ave., Walnut Creek CA
Roger Smith, President, PO Box5243, Walnut Creek, CA 94596          
Carl Meier, Co-Vice President,   meiercl@FinancialNetwork.com 925-930-9022
Marilyn Kaplan, Co-Vice President,   kaplain87@comcast.net 
Barbara Whitely , Secretary             bandjwhitely@sbcglobal.net 925-685-1905
Kent Lincoln, Treasurer        klincoln@sbcglobal.net       925-256-6404    

REDWOOD               leahland46@juno.net   707-462-6226
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Third Sunday, February, March, May, July, September & October
The Ukiah Garden Club Clubhouse, 1203 West Clay St., Ukiah, CA.
 Leah Middleton,  President     5180 Burke Hill Drive, Ukiah, CA   95482
Kitty Loberg, Vice President   loberg@adelphia.net                                     707-485-7907  
Lynn Williams, Treasurer   irislynn@willitsonline.com                            707-456-0371
Lois Cook,  Recording Secretary lois_cook@sbcglobal.net      707-462-7047

SACRAMENTO                 shirleytrio@clearwire.net                 209-551-6323
Third Monday, Jan, Feb, Mar, Jun, Aug, Sept, Oct, & Nov at 7:pm
Sacramento Garden & Arts Center, 3330 McKinley Blvd., Sacramento
Other locations for May, June, July & Aug, potluck holiday dinner in Dec
Shirley Trio, President   2701 Fine Ave.   Modesto,   CA         
Kathy Braaten,1st  Vice President katbrat@cebridge.net                         530-477-2811
Bill Fink,  2nd Vice President     finkblel@sbcglobal.net 916-941-3772
Phyllis Wilburn, Secretary          abirder@aol.com                                 530-642-9942
Ruth Ostroff, Treasurer ruthosteroff@fws.gov 916-414-6460

SAN JOAQUIN                damannfam@charter.net                               209-634-8213
Sandy Mann, President      PO Box 578668, Modesto, CA 95357
Ted Hawkins, Vice President     tdhawk@att.net                                    209-538-3780
Lorraine Nicholson, Secretary    iris4u@clearwire.net                       209-578-4184
Gordon Nicholson, Treasurer iris4u@clearwire.net   209-578-4184

SANTA ROSA                     kn_alicekemper@webtv.net                         707- 938-1992
Second Monday, February through November    
Luther Burbank Art & Garden Center, 2050 Yulupa Ave., Santa Rosa, CA
Alice Kemper, President, 134 Malet St., Sonoma,  CA  95476   
Dolores McKey, Vice President    dmckey@comcast.net                                707-539-4257
Joe  Lawrence, Treasurer     clvineyard@aol.com    707-938-2951
Jean Sharp, Secretary        edendale.jean@comcast.net                          707-869-2486 

                    
SHASTA                            manyshots@snowcrest.net                       530-275-6666
Third Saturday each month Frontier Senior Center, Anderson, CA, except May, June,
August and September meet in member’s homes, no meeting  in July
Janice Scott, President     13249 Fernie Way,    Redding,   CA   96003
Sue Rudd, Vice President                                                                                530-275-1508
Louise Moore, Secretary 
Lee Padden, Treasurer               leesdachshunds@charter.net                         530-246-2348
SIERRA FOOTHILLS           katbrat@infostations.com                            530-477-2811
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Fourth Tuesday of each month except  December 
Rose Room, City of Auburn - 1225 Lincoln Way, Auburn, CA
Kathy Braaten,    10288 Kenwood Dr., Grass Valley,   CA   95949
Jerry Whisler, 1st Vice President      jwhisler@wildblue.net    916-663-2855
Margaret Jansen, 2nd Vice President    margaretjansen@sbcglobal.net    916-543-3327
Jackie Brown, Secretary                      530-878-6890
Bob Matherly,   Treasurer                bmatherly@wildblue.net    530-823-6890

SOUTHERN NEVADA             Opaled@earthlink.net    702-361-4985
Second Friday every other month starting with February,  we meet in member’s homes
Jim Johnson, President   7992 Hackberry Dr., Las Vegas NV   89123 
Sue Witt, Secretary    1801 Alisal Ct,   Henderson, NV  89074                       702 263-9502
Linda Bazoian                          702-896-7300

SYDNEY B. MITCHELL              richter@eecs.berkeley.edu                      510-864-7962
Fourth Friday, Feb, through Oct, 8:pm website: www.bayareairis.org
Lakeside Garden Center, 666 Bellevue Ave, Oakland   CA
Jean Richter, President   1226 High St   Alameda,   CA   94501
Gesine Lohr, Vice President       gesine.lohr@gmail.com                                510-864-7962
Terry Strathman, Secretary       Strath@berkley.edu
Bonnie Petheram, Treasurer   bpetheram@highlandtechnology.com                 510-864-7962   

WESTBAY                              jijones@usjoneses.com    510-795-9723
Third Friday of the month except December, 7:30 p.m.
Garden House,  Shoup Park,  400 University Avenue,  Los Altos, CA
John Jones, President    35572 Linda Dr.,   Fremont,   CA   94536
Fran Madden,  Vice President    fran.madden@roche.com                              650-366-5162
Joanne Prass-Jones, Treasurer     joanne@usjoneses.com             510-795-9723
Martha Kojima, Secretary marthakoj@earthlink.net     650-961-0310

The have a �  campaign is new.  Each year in the Summer Issue only of the Region 14
Bulletin all of the affiliates that have payed their yearly dues to Region 14 by July 1st will
have a heart by their society name.  This is a small way to say thank you for your support
to our Region 14.  
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DIRECTORY OF ADVERTISERS  --  2010

BLUEBIRD HAVEN IRIS GARDEN, 6940 Fairplay Road, Somerset, CA95684; 
(530) 620-5017. 2900+ varieties including 1600 antiques, re-bloomers, Austin intros.  Catalog
$1.00. Open daily 11:am to 5:pm 2nd weekend of April-3rd weekend of May.  Call on rainy days. 
mhess1863@innercite.com 

CADD’S BEEHIVE IRIS GARDEN, 329 North Street, Healdsburg, CA95448.  Phone (707)
433-8633; e-mail caddsiris@comcast.net   Assorted varieties of bearded and beardless irises in a
flower garden setting.  Visitors by appointment only, please call ahead.

FLEUR DE LIS, 2701 Fine Ave., Modesto, CA. 95355 e-mail: fleur-de-lis@clearwire.net  Hours
are 10 am to 7pm , April 1 until bloom is over.  We carry many varieties of SDB, IB, MTB, BB,
& TB.  If looking for something special please ask, we probably have it but do not list all we
grow.  Catalog with some color is $2.00 refundable with a bonus iris with order.

HORTON FARM IRIS GARDEN, 7440 King Road, Loomis, CA 95650
(916) 652-4351.  Over 1100 varieties - TB’s, Re-bloomers, Antiques, etc. in a park-like setting. 
Picnic areas for groups.  Open Friday-Monday during April and May, 10:am to 6:pm.  Catalog
$1.00   www.hortonirisgarden.com 

NAPA COUNTRY IRIS GARDENS, 9087 Steele Canyon Road, Napa, CA 94558-9634; (707)
255-7880.  E-mail: irises@napairis.com   Send first class postage (stamp) for catalog of TB’s. 
Visitors are welcome during bloom time, Friday thru Sunday,   10:am to 5:pm.  Website:
www.napairis.com   

NOLA’S IRIS GARDEN (PREVOST RANCH AND GARDENS) 4195 Sierra Road San Jose,
CA 95132; e-mail: info@www.walking-p-bar.com;  Phone: 408-929-6307; Fax: 408-929-6307
(after answering machine begins).  Specializing in TALL BEARDED and REBLOOMERS. 
Catalog $5.00 featuring Tall bearded, Re-blooming, Space Age and Median Collections.  The
viewing gardens are open during the bloom season (April and May) and during re-bloom season. 
Call or visit our web site at www.walking-p-bar.com for up to date schedules.

SUTTON’S IRIS GARDENS, 16592 Road 208, Porterville, CA 93257;          
e-mail:  info@suttoniris.com. Phone: (559)784-5107, Fax: (559)784-6701. Specializing in
REBLOOMERS.  Full color catalog $5.00 featuring  Rebloom & Median Collections and a Re-
bloom Reliability Chart.  Official Median Display Garden. Open during the month of April,
10AM to 6PM. During the rest of the year, call ahead for re-bloom conditions.   Visit our web
page at: www.suttoniris.com.
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ADVERTISERS –  PLEASE NOTE:
    Display ads are free style as determined by advertiser’s artwork.  The ad may be reduced
slightly in order to fit the page.  Otherwise, the ad will be published as submitted.
     Directory listings are set in Times New Roman type with a size 10 point.  Listings are
sold in blocks of 4 lines.  It may be necessary to adjust your listing to fit these
requirements.  We will endeavor to carry your listing as close to original as possible.
    The editor reserves the right to consider all unsolicited material for content and
publication.  No articles will be admitted without proper dress and shoes.

Region 14 website:   www.aisregion14.org

The password is: 14irises

AIS website:   www.irises.org 

On the lighter side
What do bulletproof vests, fire escapes, windshield wipers and
laser printers have in common?     
They were all invented by women!

You know you are living in 2010 when: you have a list of 15
phone numbers to reach your family of three.


